

Sunday, January 29, 2023

10:40 a.m. Rev. Nathan Brooks, Pastor

Prelude		Andrew Sohn
Welcome/Annoui	ncements/Lord's Prayer	Deacon Sherry Weeks
Praise Singing	"Jesus Messiah" "Just As I Am" "Holy Spirit"	Worship Team
Offering	, ,	
Doxology		#815
Morning Prayer		
Special Music	"I Surrender"	Choir
Scripture		Psalm 62
Message	"On My Honor"	Pastor Nathan
Closing Song	"Graves Into Gardens"	Worship Team
Benediction		Pastor Nathan
Postlude		Andrew Sohn
~~~~~	Prayer Concerns for this w	eek

# Prayer Request Cards

If you have a request for which you would like prayer during worship, please fill out a Prayer Request Card and give it to one of the Deacons, or Pastor Nathan. Cards are located on the table in the Narthex.

This	MA	opk	ര	FRC
11115	VVC	:ek	(W	rdc.

Today	9:30 a.mSunday School
January 29	10:40 a.mMorning Worship
Monday January 30	7:00 p.mChoir Practice
Wednesday February 1	9:00 a.m Bible Study
Thursday February 2	6:30 p.m Deacons Meeting
~~~~~	~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

Birthdays this Week

January 31: Kevin Flinn

Anniversaries this Week

Birthdays and Anniversaries

If you would like to add your birthday or wedding anniversary to the list to be included in the bulletin, there is a signup sheet on the table in the Narthex, or text Katlyn. 812-381-5260

Winter Season Blessing Box Needs

As winter weather has arrived, we would appreciate new or gently used hats, scarves, gloves, small throws, or blankets for our Blessing Box ministry. Your support of this outreach is very much appreciated.

Updated Food Pantry Needs

The food pantry is seeing more people coming to help with their food insecurity. These items are always needed: tomato juice, apple juice, cream of chicken soup, tomato soup, cream of mushroom soup, cereal of all kinds, bagged northern beans, pork and beans, spaghetti, spaghetti sauce, eggs, milk, loaf bread, hot dogs and buns, any kind of meat. With the prices of food going up in the stores, any donation is very much appreciated. Thank you to all who have helped in any way!

Kids Under Construction

Sunday, Feb 5 we'll meet from 4pm-6pm for kids ages 3 through 6th grade. Come to the CLC to start with games, and we'll end in the Fellowship Hall with dinner. Invite your grandkids, neighbors, and friends! We're going to learn "He's still working on me!" Philippians 1:6 *Additional dates will be March 5, April 2, and May 7.

Just a Reminder

If you have an event, announcement, or anything you want to put in the bulletin, please email Katlyn at katlyn.moody.1313@gmail.com. Heather is in charge of the weekly email blast and maintains the official calendar and can be reached at secretary@fbcbloom.org.

Dylan Lanz's Address at Riley Hospital

Dylan is 8 years old and is now in inpatient rehab.

705 Riley Hospital Drive Indianapolis, IN 46202 Room 3919

2023 Directory & Prayer Guide

We are currently in the process of updating our Directory & Prayer Guide. Please check your information and make corrections in red ink. If you would like to be added, you can also add your information. There are currently two guides in circulation for updates. One making its way through Sunday School classes and the other on the table in the Narthex.

A Look at Last Week

(On-line giving is available here: Tithe.ly or at www.fbcbloom.org)

Last Week's Giving

General Fund	\$3,342.77
Food Pantry	\$105.00
Food Pantry IMO Joe and Jean Burcham	\$50.00

Year to Date Giving

Income (undesignated giving)	\$17,798.31
Budget Requirements	\$21,080.28
Net Income vs. Budget	\$(-3,281.97)

fírst Baptist Church Bloomfield



January 29, 2023

Prayer Chain Updates

If you would like to receive emails regarding prayer requests or desire to be removed from receiving prayer requests please contact Bill Hudson, bjhudson@wispaninternet.com or 812-384-4779. Indicate if you desire to be on the phone list, the email list, and/or on both. If your email address has changed and you need to update or if you prefer it be sent to a different address, please also contact Bill Hudson.

Hoops for Him - 2023

The 2023 Hoops for Him Season began Saturday, January 28th and will run through March 18th, 2023. Any child age 4 though the 6th grade

may participate in this program that teaches basic basketball skills along with our love of Christ. Online Registrations are available via our Facebook page, or scan this QR code. Contact Eric Moody at 812-227-0700 if you are willing to help out during the season. Volunteers are needed to coach and lead devotions each Saturday. It's not too late to register or volunteer!



FBC Church 2022 Annual Report

A reminder to all FBC Committee Chair personnel that their annual report is due this Tuesday, January 31st to be consolidated into the Church Annual report. Please send your report to interim secretary Heather Malone at secretary@fbcbloom.org

Upcoming Course Offering

"Making Life Disciples" is proposed to be offered at FBC Bloomfield. This course will give you practical ways to reach out to people in your area struggling during challenging times, equipping you and your church in gospel-centered ministry. It is pointed toward women and men facing decisions about abortion but could be used for other life situations. It is a 12-week course. Lessons are web-based with a study guide and discussions. Course is offered by Care-net.org. Bill and Debra Hudson will be the local leaders. Please contact them if you have an interest in the course. Others from outside FBC are also encouraged to participate. Email - bjhudson@wispaninternet.com, call 812-384-4779, or talk to us at church. The start date can be flexible depending on participants.

Ministry Opportunity

We are seeking a new co-chair to partner with Marilyn Dallaire to lead our Soup on Saturday ministry. FBC is one of ten groups who take turns providing a free meal on Saturdays at the Bloomfield United Methodist Church. Our co-chairs share the responsibility of identifying volunteers to prepare food and to serve the meal. If the Lord is nudging you to pursue this role, please contact Marilyn at 812-384-5362. FBC's next turn to serve is January 14, which would be a great time to get a feel for how this ministry works.

Sign Up Sheets in the Narthex

Don't forget to take a look at the sign-up sheets on the tables in the Narthex. Opportunities to help out include praying for the Sunday service, being a greeter, helping in the nursery, and bringing snacks.

You Asked for It, Round Five

Do you have a question about the Bible, theology, Christianity, or life in general? This summer, Nathan is planning another sermon series addressing your questions about almost anything. If you can't track him down in person, please email pastor@fbcbloom.org or call or text him at 812-381-4189. Thank you!

Winter Jam - February 11

FBC Youth are invited to Winter Jam in Indianapolis on Saturday, February 11. Admission is \$15 at the door; we will depart FBC at 2pm. Please visit Facebook.com/groups/fbcbloom for a permission slip with more details. If you have guestions, please contact Tasha Hudson.

Musical Instruments Needed

Mark's House in Haiti is in need of musical instruments for the youth living there. If you are able to donate a new or gently used instrument, you may ship items to this stateside address:

Jean Ronel Joseph 3170 Airmans Dr. WFOE #1165 Ft. Pierce, FL 34946

If you have questions, please contact Tooger Smith at 812-659-2616. Thank you!

Registration is Open at campindiancreek.com

Grades (Sessions Dates and prices subject to change	Dates
Kindergarten - 1st	First Timers - \$100	June 2-3
1st - 2nd	Explorer - \$190	June 11-13
2nd - 3rd	Discovery - \$200	June 14-17
10th - 2022 Grads	Senior High - \$320	June 18-24
4th-6th Girls Only	Girls Camp - \$220	June 25-29
4th-6th Boys Only	Boys Camp - \$220	June 28-July 2
7th-9th	Focus - \$320	July 9-15
6th-8th	Challenge - \$320	July 16-22
TBD	Edna Martin CC	July 23-26
Ages 16 and up	Special Persons \$225	July 28-31





Contact Julie Ramsey or see Becky Smith for more details https://watch.if2023.com/register/join-group/?groupid=27359

First Baptist Church Vision Statement

The First Baptist Church is the body of Christ, nurturing all parts of the body within, bringing Christ to others and others to Christ.

Church Covenant

We, the members of First Baptist Church Bloomfield, having been led by the Spirit of God to receive the Lord Jesus Christ as our Savior, and on the profession of our faith, most sincerely and joyfully enter into covenant with one another, as one body in Christ. We pledge, therefore, by the aid of the Holy Spirit:

To attend the services of FBC Bloomfield regularly for spiritual nourishment, growth, and encouragement:

To walk together and watch over one another in Christian love; to remember each other in prayer; to aid each other in times of sickness and difficulty; to be slow to take offense, but always ready for reconciliation;

To contribute cheerfully and regularly, according to our ability, to the support of FBC Bloomfield and its various activities; to support the spread of the Gospel of Jesus Christ throughout the world;

To strive in our family lives to make Jesus Christ the center of our homes;

To cultivate a life of devotion and consecration to God;

To aid and assist prayerfully, loyally and affectionately, the ministers and others who seek to strengthen the witness of FBC Bloomfield;

To conduct ourselves in accordance with the principles of our Lord, in all our social and business relationships;

We enter into this covenant under the leadership of the Holy Spirit, prayerfully asking for Divine guidance and help in this our earnest endeavor.